Alan Day

From:

David Coleman < Dcoleman@cstx.gov>

Sent:

Wednesday, March 25, 2015 4:26 PM

To:

Alan Day

Cc:

'Bill Harris'; 'Barfknecht, Jayson E'; Tom McDonald; Fred Surovik

Subject:

Comments for GMA-12 meeting

Alan - College Station recommends your position in the GMA-12 meeting be to keep our Simsboro DFC at 272' of additional drawdown. No change.

I understand the BVGCD Board authorized you to go to 365' for negotiating purposes, but I view that a WORST CASE. I understand it was derived by looking at projected future demands, but those demands are decades into the future. I want solid assurances that whatever DFC we adopt is sustainable, so that we fulfill our mission of preserving the aquifer as a dependable water source in perpetuity. Five years from now, we will be in a much better position to make that determination, with the GAM updates that are underway, and with a few more years of water level measurements in our database. If a DFC adjustment is warranted then, and we have solid assurances that it will be a sustainable DFC, then fine. But please don't do it NOW.

Thank you. Dave Coleman, Director of Water Services, City of College Station

City of College Station Home of Texas A&M University ®